KAAN

Hwy. 69 South P.O. Box 447 Bethany, Missouri 64424 (816) 425-6380

January 28, 1988

Carl W. Dabelstein KØSBV 8209 W. 78th Overland Park, KS 66204

Dear Carl:

My apologies for not sending this letter sooner; I misplaced your letter in my mess...I mean desk.

Thank you for your reception report of KAAN-FM, December 23, 1987 from 1:34 to 1:37pm. KAAN-FM currently operates with a power output of 3000 watts with a height above average terrain of 300 feet. We hope to change frequency, slightly increase tower height, and increase power to 26kw later this year. If you monitor the AM broadcast band regularly, you have by now heard our AM station at 870 kHz (1kw-D.)

Once again, thank you for your report and we hope you tune us in again in the near future.

Sincerely,

Gregg Richwine Chief Engineer